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September 18, 1970

Mr. Douglass V. Rogers

Director, Oil and Gas Conservation Commission
Room 237

1845 Sherman Street

Denver, Colorado

Dear Doug:

Sorry for the delay in answering your letter of August 17,
1970.

As we verbally advised you, the injection zone does not
involve a potable water supply but before formally answering, we did
want an opportunity to check casing design and possible effects on the
Dakota or upper formations. We are now satisfied that not only the in-
jection zone but the method of completion of the injection well will not
be harmful to any of the reservoirs we administer and would certainly not
object to your approval of the project.

Very truly yours,

CJK/WRS:grl d Engineer




